Present were Sel. Dodge,Olson, Mansfield and secretary. Minutes of June 29, 1987 were read and accepted. 7:45 Daniel Way came in to see if the Selectmen had the land on McCurdy Road surveyed for the widening of the road. At this time we do not have it scheduled.

David Woodbury came in to discuss the widening of McCurdy Road. He would like to save as many of the trees as possible. The trees that are cut he would like for fire wood. The Selectmen explained that the bid included taking the trees for woodchips.

8:05 Paul Stanger and Paul Savoie came in to discuss the damage to the library caused by the flood. They received an estimate from Harold Strong which was \$1,400.00 for repairs. Selectmen unanimiously agreed to have the project done by Harold Strong, if necessary they would have to go into deficit spending. Next year the library will appoint another library trustee so that there will be a total of seven (7) instead of six (6) trustees, as mandated by State law.

Harold Strong mentioned to Country View developers to post a road construction sign on Scobie Pond Road while they were doing road construction.

Lee Murray will contact them 7/14/87 in regards to the road contruction sign.

Selectmen will meet with Herbert Scott on July 15, 1987 at 9PM to discuss his bid for work on Bedford Road.

John Ballou was in to go over the dog complaint from Burt De-Young with Selectmen. John Ballou claims the two parties involved solved the problem. John said the state has sent him a booklet explaining the rules on placing town road signs on locations.

Meeting adjourned 12:30PM Respectfully submitted Linda L. Sizemore, secretary